
From: Dellaselva, Chris <CDellaselva@StamfordCT.gov>  
Sent: Friday, May 19, 2023 11:23 AM 
To: Simmons, Caroline <CSimmons@StamfordCT.gov> 
Cc: Pankosky, Valerie <VPankosky@StamfordCT.gov>; Casolo, Louis <LCasolo@StamfordCT.gov>; Sripa, 
Wareeya <WSripa@StamfordCT.gov>; Larson, Erik <ELarson@StamfordCT.gov> 
Subject: RE: Shock-Stamford Contract for RFP No. 853 Street Light Maintenance & Administration 
 
Good morning Your Honor, 
 
The attached contract with Shock Electrical Contractors, Inc. for street light maintenance and 
administration now requires Board approvals because the fees have exceeded $100,000.00 per year. If 
agreeable, please forward this email and the attached Contract Documents to the City’s Board of 
Finance and Board of representatives for consideration. 
 
Shock is paid hourly for maintenance work. Total annual fees were estimated at $90,000.00 to 
$95,000.00 per year when we entered into this contract a little over a year ago. See my April 2022 email 
to you below. Fees for the first year were approximately $108,000.00 and will likely be higher, with a 
limit of $120,000.00, for the 2nd and 3rd year of this contract. The reason being that we are replacing 
more equipment than expected due to the age of the equipment and Eversource’s replacement 
requirements.  
 
Please contact L. Casolo directly if you have specific questions regarding the increased replacements, the 
associated fees, Eversource’s requirements or the light maintenance program in general. You may, of 
course, contact me at your convenience if I may be of any further assistance to you in this matter. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Chris Dellaselva 
Assistant Corporation Counsel 
City of Stamford Office of Legal Affairs 
888 Washington Boulevard 
P.O. Box 10152 
Stamford, CT 06904-2152 
(203) 977-5762 
Fax: (203) 977-5560 
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